
 

 

June 27, 2019 

 

TO:   KMPO Board Members 

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: 2019-2025 KMPO TIP Amendment #18 revising and increasing funding levels for Design and  

  Engineering (PC) with FY 2019 funding for a project scheduled for FY 2025    

 

KMPO 2019-2025 Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #18 Revising Key Number KN21937. This 

amendment requested by ITD District 1 increases funding levels to KN 21937 by $50,000 in Safety funds to increase 

design and engineering levels to $100,000. KMPO is administratively amending the 2019-2025 Transportation 

Improvement Program to revise the funding level as described, and as approved by the ITD.  ITD certifies funds are 

available in the Safety Program to support the additional funding identified within this amendment. 

  

 Project                      Phase   2019     Total     Federal    State   
 SH 41, FY25 DIAGONAL RD TURNBAYS, RATHDRUM 1 Construct  805  746  59 

21937 MP 8.3 - 8.8 MAJRWIDN, Turn Bay Develop 100 100  93  7 

STATE OF IDAHO (ITD) SAFETY HSIP Right Of Way  85  79  6 

TIP Amendment #18 7-02-2019 Additional $50K to Development        

      

This project located on SH-41 will provide turn bays onto Diagonal Road, which is located north of Rathdrum, ID. 
Development and construction of the planned turn bays is targeted for 2025.  Amendment #18 Adds $50,000 in Safety 
funding in the FY 2019 program to support additional design effort. 
 

The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization, approves this Administrative Amendment #18 as identified above 

effective July 2, 2019. 

 

This amendment will be posted on the KMPO website at www.kmpo.net  on July 2, 2019. 

http://www.kmpo.net/

